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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #14-0160   
 REGULAR MEETING 
 

 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: February 4, 2014 
 
TITLE: A resolution authorizing the execution of a deed donating portions of the 

right-of-way at NE 15th Avenue and NE 17th Way along Sunrise 
Boulevard/State Road 838 from the City to Florida Department of 
Transportation 

 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission adopt a resolution authorizing execution by 
the proper City officials of a City deed donating to Florida Department of Transportation 
(FDOT) portions of the right-of-way (ROW) as provided in the attachments for placement 
of new mast arms at NE 15th Avenue and NE 17th Way and State Road 5 (US1/Sunrise 
Boulevard). 
 
Background 
As part of FDOT resurfacing, restoration and rehabilitation (3-R) project, from Broward 

Boulevard to NE 17th Way on SR -5 (US – 1/ Sunrise Boulevard), the State is requesting 

that the City donate these areas for the placement of new mast arms at NE 15th Avenue 

and NE 17th Way.  These improvements are the result of a structural evaluation of the 

current signalization.  The request provides the same right-of- way width from the 

baseline along both the north and south sides of the road within the project.  City staff is 

in agreement with these improvements. 

Resource Impact 
No funding impact. 
 
Strategic Connections 
1. This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 Initiative, included 

within the Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 
      Goal 1:  Be a pedestrian friendly, multi-modal City. 

Objective 1:  Improve transportation options and reduce congestion by 
working with agency partners. 
Objective 2: Improve pedestrian, bicyclist, and vehicular safety. 
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Initiative 1: Implement traffic calming mechanisms to increase safety 
through environmental design. 
 

This item helps advance the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale vision of We Are 
Connected, where neighbors can move seamlessly and easily through a safe 
transportation system where the pedestrian is first 
 
Attachments: 
Exhibit 1 - Title - City of Fort Lauderdale 8832 
Exhibit 2 - Holiday Park Plaza Ltd  5852 
Exhibit 3 - Title - La Coquille Corporation 5671 
Exhibit 4 - City Deed  
Exhibit 5 - Resolution 
 

 
Prepared by:  Sharon Dreesen 
 
Department Director:   Diana Alarcon, Transportation and Mobility  


